ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 29th September 2010, at 7.15 pm

Present:  Louise Oakley, Miss Addison, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Diane Pickles, Kay Huett, Karen Pringle, Mrs Dickinson, Jill Sweetman, Rebecca Peel and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:   Mr Cook, Mr Sharp, Julia Sier, Julia Adair, Anita Grecic, Louise Fallows.

(6)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2009 were received.

Matters Arising

(7)  New Cooker 

The PTA has now raised funds for the new cooker so Miss Addison agreed to ask Marion Inchmore to submit a request for funds from the PTA.

(8)  Themed Quiz

Julia Sier was not present at the meeting, but it was suggested that the quiz could be a fund- raiser for the future. It was noted that quiz sheets were often on sale at Hale Moss Garage and the Health Food Shop, Milnthorpe. 

(9)  Pamper Evening

Claudia and her contacts were willing to organise a Pamper Evening on Friday 19th November, at the school.  Claudia had agreed to schedule the appointments and her staff and other local practitioners such as Louise Fallows, Karen Pringle and Kelly Pearson would provide treatments.

The school would raise funds via the selling of admission tickets at say £3 per head, which would include a glass of wine and nibbles.  The practitioners would pay a table fee and be asked to donate a raffle prize, which could be a treatments voucher or product.  They would raise their money on treatment fees, which were usually lower than their normal charges.

Tables for the Body Shop, Avon (Diane Pickles), Osborne Books, Phoenix Cards and Captain Tortue would complement the event and provide added interest for those waiting for treatments.  Diane offered to investigate the requirements for a bar license.  Hayley suggested that the event be advertised in school first to test the interest and then perhaps in the Gazette one week in advance.

(10)  Summer Trail

The summer trail had raised £89.50 which was a very good return considering the bad weather.  The new cooker had been used to heat hotdogs and pizza.  More food had been required than indicated on the pre-pay forms.  The timing of the event over tea-time had helped to increase food sales.

(11)  Evening Walk

There was a discussion about holding a torchlight walk at Halloween or Bonfire night but this was likely to clash with the light event organised by the church or the fireworks event on the pier.

Instead a date in January was considered more suitable, proving the weather was amenable!  Hotdogs and pizza could be provided using the new cooker.

(12)  Photographer

Hayley had emailed her contact regarding the “Family Portrait Day” and it had been suggested that the event be held in February to give time to process the photographs for Mothers Day.

It was agreed that the event be held on Saturday 5th February 2011.

(13)  Coin Wars

Karen Pringle reminded everyone of a great fundraiser, whereby each class raced to fill equal sized bottles with coppers.  Miss Addison and Mrs Dickinson agreed that we should give it a try in the first half term of the summer term.

(14)  Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer had just provided a detailed report to the AGM and therefore there was no further report to this meeting.

Non- Fundraising Issues

(15)  Maths

The teachers were preparing for the Maths session for parents to be held on 6th October.  There were likely to be separate workshops for maths taught to the infants and juniors.  It was suggested that if successful the training be repeated every other year.

(16)  Book Fair

Karen Pringle was the new Book Fair Co-ordinator.  Hayley reminded her that the event was booked for 14-21 October and a list of helpers would be required.

(17)  Disco

Traditionally a disco was held on the Thursday before half-term.  The date was to be checked in the diary before confirmation.

(18)  Albion Pub Quiz

It was agreed that a date be arranged in January 2011 for this event.

(19)  Christmas Fair

The Christmas Fair would be held on Saturday 4th December 2010.  Louise Oakley agreed to speak to Mrs Sharp about Santa’s grotto.

(20)  Secret Santa

Kay Huett suggested that a secret santa be held in a classroom just for children, so that they could purchase a token gift for their parents.  Gifts could be bought in e.g. mugs and socks or donated.  Karen Pringle and Diane Pickles also had experience of this type of event.  The children could wrap the presents themselves if required.

Kay Huett and Rebecca Peel were asked to pursue this further.

(21)  Personalised Christmas Cakes

Karen Pringle reported that she had seen mini Christmas cakes decorated as a fundraiser.  She offered to check out the source of the cakes.  Miss Addison usually arranged crafts in the back kitchen and this could be ideal.  Diane Pickles offered to provide cellophane wrap to enhance the finished product.

(22)  Christmas Cards

Hayley reminded everyone that this year we had agreed for pupils to create artwork for their own card.  Hayley had the forms for this scheme, which she agreed to pass to school.  It was not intended that these cards would sell at the school fair; a different product was required.

(23)  T-Towels and Bags

Kay Huett and Diane Pickles commented how useful T-Towels and bags were in raising funds. Each child, would draw a picture of themselves and the pictures appeared collectively on the product.  These items could be sold at the Christmas Fair instead of the cards.

Diane Pickles agreed to find out more details she knew of a firm, which had a very quick turn around, and in her experience the products had sold out very quickly.

(24)  Bunny Bingo

This was a suggestion for an Easter fundraiser.  It was basically bingo with Easter egg prizes.  The event provided a cheap night out for the whole family and could raise large sums of money e.g. £400-£500.  The numbers could be generated by machine, or alternatively the numbers could be crossed off a whiteboard.

(25)  Date and Time of Next Meeting

Mrs Dickinson requested that meetings be held on different days of the week (other than Wednesday) to enable other staff members to attend.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 18th October 2010 at 7pm.

There will be an informal meeting straight after school to plan arrangements for the disco – date and time to be confirmed.

